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June 23, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

The enclosed contract, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue providing services at the King County Housing Authority’s (KCHA) Cascade Apartments location through March of 2009.  These community policing services help at-risk youth and members of immigrant populations understand how to work with police, report crimes, and improve their communities. 
A similar contract was approved in 2006, although it was for a higher level of service than this current contract.  The previous contract included a source of grant funding no longer available for this contract.
The Cascade Apartments are located in unincorporated King County between Renton and Kent on the East Hill.  The Cascade Apartments are served by the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) and is located in Precinct 3.  There are 371 residents living in 108 units with the average household income just under $18,000.
The KCSO will work roughly 20 hours each month at the Cascade Apartments and will provide services that include community policing, patrol, crime prevention training, and regular storefront hours to build rapport with residents.  All work will be performed on an overtime basis with all costs covered by the King County Housing Authority (KCHA).
In conclusion, the Sheriff’s Office has provided services at Cascade Apartments for several years in partnership with the KCHA.  Through this contract, the Sheriff’s Office will continue to provide these worthwhile services. 
Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Captain Shawn Ledford, Contract Services Unit, at 206-296-4183.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


     ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff



       Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director


       Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



       Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB

Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, OMB


The Honorable Susan Rahr, King County Sheriff

Chief Tony Burtt, Technical Services Division, King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)

Chief Robin Fenton, Field Operations Division, KCSO

Captain Shawn Ledford, Technical Services Division, KCSO
